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HERITAGE BUILDINGS—-CATHEDRAL SQUARE

The Board considered a letter received from Sue Stagg, Chairperson of the
Avon Loop Planning Association, expressing support for retention of the
Star, Lyttelton Times and Warners Hotel buildings in Cathedral Square.

The Board resolved:
1. That the information be received.
2.  That theletter be forwarded to the Environment Committee.

EDUCATIONAL SERVICES TRUST

The Board considered a formal letter seeking funding from Mr Sam Farr,
Chairman of the Educational Services Trust Inc. The Board had earlier
heard submissions in support of this request from Mr Farr and Mr Bruce
Scott, a Trustee.

The applicant was seeking funding to refurbish the former Ferrymead
Historic Park administration building for use as an accommodation block for
out of town schools visiting Ferrymead Historic Park on educational visits.

The Board resolved to make a grant of $3,000 to this project from its
1999/2000 discretionary fund.

WOOLSTON COMMUNITY CHILDCARE CENTRE —PLAYGROUND UPDATE

The Woolston Community Childcare Centre had written to the Board
seeking funding of $1,000 towards the cost of preparation of a landscape
plan to assist with a playground update. The total cost of the landscape plan
was $1,500 and a contribution from the Community Board towards this
amount was sought.

The Board resolved that a grant of $1,000 be made to the Woolston
Community Childcare Centre to assist in the preparation of a landscape plan
from the Board’'s 1999/2000 discretionary fund, subject to clarification by
the Community Advocate of an entry in the budget submitted in support of
this application “Union Fees $1,727."

CHRISTCHURCH CHILDREN’SHOLIDAY CAMPS TRUST

The Board considered a letter from Mr W B Sykes, Secretary/Treasurer of
the Christchurch Children’s Holiday Camps Trust, seeking the Board's
support by way of funding in the coming year.

The Board resolved to provide a grant of $1,000 to sponsor children from
the Hagley and Ferrymead Wards from the 1999/2000 Discretionary Fund.



10.5 SUPPORT FOR OCTOBER HOLIDAY PROGRAMME

The Board considered a letter from Charmain Hubbard, Acting Co-ordinator
of the Phillipstown Community Centre, seeking funding of $800 for the
October School Holiday Programme to be run at the Phillipstown
Community Centre.

The Board resolved that a grant of $800 be given to the Phillipstown
Community Centre for the October School Holiday Programme from the
Board's 1999/2000 Discretionary Fund.



